Educational Oversight: report of the monitoring visit of Belfast
Bible College Ltd, March 2022

The impact of COVID-19

As a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, the monitoring visit was conducted online and
included meetings with senior, teaching and support staff, and students. The scope of the
evidence considered, and the nature of the outcomes and operational milestones have
remained the same but with some adjustments due to the online format. A risk assessment
was carried out prior to the review to identify and mitigate any potential risks.

Outcome of the monitoring visit

1 From the evidence provided in the annual return and at the monitoring visit,

the review team concludes that Belfast Bible College Ltd is making acceptable progress with
continuing to monitor, review and enhance its higher education provision since the March
2021 Higher Education Review (Alternative Providers).

Changes since the last QAA review

2 Belfast Bible College Ltd (BBC; the College) currently has 104 students enrolled on
programmes; 64 are full-time, 40 are part-time and there is one PhD student. Since

2019, and due to COVID-19, enrolments have varied with a total of 125 students in 2019,

a decrease to 108 in 2020, and a further decrease to 104 in 2021. In total, there are 5.65
(full-time equivalent) academic staff, 10.57 (full-time equivalent) administrative staff and

one senior manager who is Acting Principal and spends 25% of time on academic teaching
and 75% on administration.
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wide variety of formal and informal mechanisms. The formal mechanisms include Module
Feedback, the National Student Survey (NSS), Staff Student Consultative Group, year-end
surveys and student representation on committees. A new development has been the
creation of the Postgraduate Student Committee which has met once.
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any matters that have the potential to be of particular interest in the next monitoring visit
or review.

18 The monitoring visit was carried out by Mrs Catherine Symonds, Reviewer, and Dr
Margaret Johnson, QAA Officer, on Tuesday 22 March 2022.
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